Senator’s Ridge HOA
Meeting Minutes
9/7/2022 
Call to Order
The board called to order the executive session of Senator’s Ridge HOA at 6:15 p.m. on September 7, 2022.
Roll Call
The following were present:  Curt Brown, Loye Hutchinson, Pam Detring, Shannon Bond, Josh Day, and Carlos Hidalgo
Discussions with Residents
There were not any residents who requested a meeting this month. 
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the August meeting were submitted and approved August 16, 2022.
Treasurer’s Report
Financial report was reviewed and approved. 
Management Company Report 
All In One (AIO) Management Company gave an update on some pool maintenance. Overall, the pool company has done a better job keeping the pools clean this year. AIO is requesting a report of lifeguard hours that were not serviced which were included in our contract. We will request a refund for those hours. AIO presented all invoices from Sweetwater Pools. The board approved to pay on work that was completed satisfactorily but not on the slide, mushroom, and pool surface. These items will be paid once Sweetwater reworks the projects as promised. 
[bookmark: _Hlk66385806]Open Issues
a) New Wi-Fi guest network is up and running at the clubhouse and pool area. 
b) 3 tables were purchased for the clubhouse along with 10 chairs. 

New Business
 
a) Discussed budget for next year. Clarified terminology to be used for line items in preparation for annual meeting. AIO will try to get quotes from landscaping and pool so we will know these amounts for next year. 
b) Loye Hutchinson is stepping down from the board. Carlos Hidalgo has agreed to replace him as treasurer for the remainder of his term which is until November when elections normally take place. 
c) AIO is still in the process of collecting quotes for removing shrubs near tennis courts and adding 2 benches.
d) Discussed time frame for Christmas lights on front entrance. We are hoping to have lights up in early November. Our decorating committee is working on getting quotes for us right now. 
e) Discussed spotlight on flag at front entrance looks like it was hit and there is a light on the pergola that is blinking. 
f) Discussed size and placement of no trespassing signs for amenities area. 
g) We had a tree split at the playground during a recent storm. We were able to have that removed last weekend. 

   VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Next meeting is scheduled for October 5. 2022, at 6:15 p.m. 

